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Meeting Minutes
June 26, 2018
Opening
The regular meeting of the  Valley Beekeepers Association was called to order at 7:00 PM on Tuesday, June 26, 2018 at the Adams County Farm Bureau Building in Quincy, IL by Bernie Andrew. There were 23 members present.
Approval of Treasurer’s Report
According to secretary Stacy Nelson, there was no new items to report from our treasurer Debi Love.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the May meeting were read by secretary Stacy Nelson. The minutes were unanimously approved as read.
Old Business
We are needing a head count of how many people will be attending our club picnic on Tuesday, August 28th  at Bob Mays Park in Quincy. The club is providing the chicken and we need to make sure we order enough. Please let Stacy know if you will be attending and how many. 
Since there wasn’t as many members present, a motion was made and unanimously approved to table the discussion on club T-shirts and ballcaps until our next monthly meeting. If you’re interested in seeing about either of these being able to be ordered, please let someone know. The more interest we have the cheaper we can get. 
Missouri State Beekeepers Association Fall Conference is October 19th & 20th at Truman State University in Kirksville, MO. More information to follow.
The ISBA Summer Meeting is June 9th in Edwardsville, IL.
The Heartland Apicultural Society meeting is July 11th – 13th in St. Louis, MO. Bernie mentioned a couple of very good speakers will be there. 
Adams County Fair is July 25th – 31st       
Illinois & Missouri State Fairs are being held August 9th – 19th. Will you be entering? Remember to follow the rules for entering honey or other bee related items in the fairs. We will also be volunteering at the Illinois State Fair on Sunday, August 12th and working in the ISBA tent and selling honey ice cream. We still need help with this if you’d like to sign up.
New Business
We went around the room and told how our bees were doing. We also talked about swarms or the lack of swarms this year. Everyone was with the same opinion that everything is later this year with the late spring that we had.
Bernie has scheduled his honey open house. It will be held on Sunday, August 26, 2018 and this will be the last one that he has. 
Bernie asked Guy Spoonmore & Jim Reese what their thoughts were on the mite test. Both said that it didn’t show a lot of mites in their hives & hoped that was a good thing. 
Guy talked about a call he got on a maple tree being blown over and was full of bees and said that it was full of SHB as well. The most he had ever seen.
A member asked about putting a Russian queen in with other genetics of bees. Bernie said it usually doesn’t fair too well and one of the suggestions made was to leave the queen in the cage longer.
Bernie has been inspecting in other counties of Illinois and hasn’t made it to Adams County yet.
Agenda for Next Meeting
Due to Dale being out of town, the presentation that he had planned will be held during our July meeting.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 8:13 pm by Bernie Andrew. The next general meeting will be at 7:00 PM on July 31, 2018, in Quincy, IL at the Adams County Farm Bureau Building.
Minutes submitted by:	Stacy Nelson
                                         MVBA Secretary
